Dear Congressman,

Our facilities have been hard hit by state mandates limiting capacity that have been put in place to combat COVID-19.  Throughout the process, we have consistently been classified as gyms or fitness centers and forced to operate alongside those centers within some of the strictest parameters.  These parameters have been so strict that in many places rinks are still not able to operate.

The health benefits of roller skating are well documented.  Both the President’s Council on Physical Fitness and the American Heart Association call roller skating as an effective form of aerobic exercise.  A study by Dr. Carl Foster of the University of Wisconsin Medical School found that roller skating burns more calories in 30 minutes than either running or cycling.

To be more specific, one hour of skating burns 600 calories and produces a heart rate of at least 148 beats per minute.  Roller skating builds strength and increases muscle endurance by working major muscle groups including the glutes, quads, abdominals, calves, and arms.

Skating also introduces fun and unique sports to a lot of people.  Roller hockey is a fast paced game enjoyed by players of all ages.  Speed skating is a great way for more independent or introverted kids to get involved with physical fitness and make friends.  Artistic skating combines the creativity of dance with the physical exertion needed for a healthy lifestyle.

Roller skating is also much safer than comparable aerobic activities.  The Consumer Product Safety Commission found that roller skating is almost twice as safe as a playground, three times safer than football, four times safer than bicycling, and five times safer than basketball.  

It has also been found that skating causes 50% less stress on joints than any activity that involves running.  This makes skating a great fitness activity for everyone from the age of 5 to 65 and beyond.  Long after other activities become too painful, people can keep themselves healthy with regular roller skating.

It is for all of these reasons that I urge you to make sure that roller skating rinks are considered eligible entities under the GYMS Act currently under consideration by the House Committee on Small Business.  The skating industry meets the spirit of the law as a place of physical fitness.  We also meet the letter of the law since we’ve been classified as gyms by state mandates  across the country.  These small, locally-owned businesses need help to hold on through to the end of the COVID-19 pandemic and continue providing affordable fun to our communities in the future.

Thank you for your consideration.




